April 3, 2023

Lormelyn E. Claudio, CESO IV

Regional Executive Director 3rd flr., 1515 DENR by the Bay Bldg. Roxas Boulevard, Brgy. 668 Ermita, Manila

Dear Ma'am,

RECOF	AROP.
AP	R 13 2023
INCOMING BY: TIME:	DATS NO

I write to inquire/follow-up on the survey of the lot subject of my SLUP (now FLAG T) Application with your Honorable Office which had been pending since 2018. The Decision/Resolution of the then Hon. Regional Executive Director Adornado was undoubtedly clear that a survey has to be made with the assistance of your CENRO in Coron. However, this had been stalled because of the resistance/refusal of the illegal occupant therein led by Mayor Virginia De Vera of Culion Palawan and her mother Felicidad Nacachi and former Brgy. Captain Boy Nacachi.

Several attempts to proceed with the survey as can be gleaned from the reports by your CENRO group proved futile. Once and for all, may I respectfully request your Honorable Office to implement/ enforce said Decision for my Flag T Application purposes. As you can see, this survey should have been impartial but even with the expenses for travel and engagement of several law enforces and representatives, the survey group was not even allowed to set foot on said premises in question.

Hoping for your prompt action on this indignation.

Very truly yours,

V/Adm. EDUARDO MA SANTOS (Ret.)

/Flag T Applicant

Copy furnished:

Rodney G. Verian OIC CENRO, Coron, Palawan Brgy. Poblacion 6, Coron, Palawan